
 

 

 

 

Individuals requiring reasonable accessibility accommodations may request written materials in alternate formats, physical accessibility accommodations, sign 

language interpreters or other reasonable accommodations by contacting our departmental Americans with Disabilities Act Coordinator at (626) 458-4081, from 

7:30 a.m. to 5 p.m., Monday through Thursday (excluding holidays).  Persons who are deaf or hard of hearing may make contact by first dialing the California 

Relay Service at 7-1-1.  Requests should be made at least 1 week in advance to ensure availability. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PROPOSED STREET LIGHTING DISTRICT ANNEXATION 

PETITION NO. 56-1017 

ARROW HIGHWAY – LEAF AVENUE TO CITY OF AZUSA BOUNDARY 

PROJECT NOTICE NO. 1 

Dear Property Owner: 
 
On January 27, 2022, Public Works hosted a virtual community meeting for affected property owners 
via Zoom to provide an update on the street lighting request for Arrow Highway between Leaf Avenue 
and the City of Azusa boundary (see attached map).  None of the property owners was able to attend.  
This Notice provides status on the request including the next steps.  If you have any questions on this 
request, please contact us by October 6, 2022 (see below for contact information). 
 
Petition Annexation Process 
Property owners are responsible for the cost of street lighting.  Prior to the COVID-19 Pandemic, 
Petition No. 56-1017 for the annexation of territory to the County Lighting Districts and installation of 
streetlights was circulated by a community member and was signed by property owners representing 
66% (minimum 60%) of the area proposed for annexation.   
 
There will be no costs to the property owners for the streetlight installation on existing wood power 
poles.  However, base-rate assessment of $5 per year for a single-family home will be included in the 
annual property tax bill to supplement the operation and maintenance costs of streetlights.   
 
Next Steps 
If we don’t hear from you by October 6, 2022, it means the majority of the property owners are in 
favor of street lighting.  We will proceed with the legal process to annex your area to the County 
Lighting Districts, which can take up to 18 months to complete.   
 
Concurrently we will prepare the layout design to install two streetlights on each of the four existing 
power poles located along the raised median that separates the frontage road adjacent to your 
property and Arrow Highway.  The streetlights will illuminate the frontage road as well as Arrow 
Highway.   
 
If you have any questions or concerns on the street lighting request, please contact Tony Trujillo with 
Traffic Safety and Mobility Division at (626) 300-4865 or ttrujill@pw.lacounty.gov between 7:00 a.m. and 
5:00 p.m., Monday through Thursday.  Refer to Petition No. 56-1017.  Persons who are deaf or hard 
of hearing may make contact by first dialing the California Relay Service at 7-1-1. 
 
Si necesita asistencia con la traducción a Español, por favor comuníquese con el representante del 
departamento de Obras Públicas del Condado de Los Angeles, Sr. Joaquin Cabrera al 
(626) 300-4760. 
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